

Brad Fields Piedmont Timber 826 N. Elm St Greensboro, NC 27401

RE:

Letter of Recommendation

Brad,

Thank you first of all for your continued patience and willingness to work with our team and the particularities of each of our properties. Your thoughtful planning and recommendations towards the unique challenges faced within our properties was invaluable.

## To recap our experience:

- Started conversations in 2016
- Held a formal meeting in 2017 with our executive team where you presented your proposal via power point presentation
- Your team harvested/accessed over 700 acres
- Professionally established access roads
- Identified property lines for accuracy
- Preserved buffers to protect the property and neighbors
- Worked with the local municipalities to ensure a positive outcome for the community
- Provided a safe, efficient and professional logging operation
- Finished the projects with cleaning the logging access points and public roads
- Successfully completed final activities in April 2021 resulting in a 5 year project from initial introduction to completion

This harvest was a custom thinning to allow for financial gain from the timber while preserving the aesthetic value of the remaining trees. We will gladly recommend the Piedmont Timber Team to anyone in need of timber harvesting and forestry planning services.

Regards

Justin Kies Director